SUGARMILL WOODS CRIME WATCH MINUTES
APRIL 13, 2006

President Dan Farrell called the April 13, 2006 meeting to order at 3:05 at the Sugarmill Woods Country Club. He then led those assembled in the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance.

There was no Treasurer’s report as the treasurer was absent. It was previously voted upon to dispense with the reading of the previous month’s minutes as they can be accessed on the group’s web site.

Sgt. Evan was on vacation so he did not attend the meeting. The Sheriff’s Office was represented by Sheriff Dawsy and Steve Smith. Deputy Smith spoke to us about illegal turns on red lights. HE stated that one unit, stationed at Grover Cleveland and 490 gave out 60 tickets and 100 warnings to drivers who did not obey the rules.  He also informed us that the “paper box thief” was arrested.

Sheriff Dawsy then swore in the new Executive Board.  He pledged his dedication to the SWM Crime Watch unit and spoke about various and sundry matters for the next hour. He addressed such topics as the low crime rate in our county thanks to the help of Crime Watch; the increase in the number of shoplifters in the county; the new helicopter that the Sheriff’s office will be getting in the near future; hurricane readiness in the county and other subjects.
There is a flood map of Sugarmill Woods; all county residents should receive a brochure on hurricane readiness before hurricane season begins.  The Sheriff recommended that if a strong storm approaches, it is a good idea to evacuate if you can.

He informed us that the Citizen’s Academy is held twice a year. 

We need someone to take over the job of maintaining the car. At the last maintenance visit, all of the fluids were checked.  The car has a power steering fluid leak, a rear end leak, and transmission leak. Fluids were replaced as needed. If any driver notices a problem, tell your lieutenant.  Two newer tires were placed on the car.
The By-Laws Committee had no report.

Drivers are reminded to place cardboard under the car if they park it on their driveway overnight.

Neil Kline has developed a Crime Watch website.  Schedules can be accesses, as can minutes of previous meetings, the By-Laws revisions draft, and forms.

The last driver of the day has to call in that the car is out of service and has to be sure that Citrus responds.

The last meeting before the summer, will be held on Monday, May 8th at 3pm.

